
 

Welcome to our June newsletter!  I can't believe we have completed half term 5 of 6 and 
now we will are into the final half term which sees 
us prepare for transition.  Again, I would like to take 
this opportunity to say thank you to all of our 
wonderful families for your continued support so far 
this year- we really do appreciate it! 

Building work update- The building work continues to 
progress at speed.  Please remember that Owl class 
have now moved into Eagle classroom and Eagle 
Class is now using the hall as a base for a classroom.  
Owl class will need to enter the school via the rear 
school playground into what was Eagle Classroom and Eagle Class will need to enter via the 
door to the KS2 corridor and make their way to the hall.   
 
Assessments- Well done to our Year 6 cohort, who sat their Key Stage Two Standard Assessment 
Tests (SATs) just before we broke up for half term. We look forward to celebrating their results with 
them later this term and enjoying their final half term and preparing for their leavers assembly 
before sending them on to the next stage of their journey.   

This half term, Year 1 will be taking their Phonics Screening Check to see how well they can apply 
their phonics learning and Year 4 will complete their Multiplication Tables Check to see how quickly 
they can recall their times tables. Both of these checks highlight the importance of these skills in 
underpinning children's fluency to enable them to appropriately progress into the next stages of 
their learning and curriculum. It is a timely reminder to practise reading and times tables for your 
year group regularly. Good luck to all those taking these checks this half term. 
 
Staffing update- Mrs Lehman in Kingfisher Class has now started her maternity leave and we 
look forward to announcing her impending arrival!  Miss Storkey has now joined us as 
Kingfisher Class teacher until the end of the summer term.  Mrs Lehman, who you will all know 
as a valued member of our Admin Team, has announced her retirement and will sadly be 
leaving us after nearly 10 years at Enfield on the 13th June.  I am sure you will join me in wishing 
her a well-deserved, happy and relaxing retirement!  

Uniform- The last stretch of the year often sees children outgrowing their uniform and shoes and 
we often hear parents say they don't want to buy new before September. I'd like to remind 
everyone that the uniform policy continues throughout the year, and we have seen a lot of trainers 



creeping in, non-school jumpers, football tops etc.  The only change to the policy in summer term 
is that pupils may wear red and white checked dresses or school shorts; everything else remains 
the same.  During the summer term, we like to take up-to-date photographs to put on our website 
(where permissions allow) and these showcase our school. Please ensure your child is in full 
school uniform this half term. If you have any difficulties with this, please contact school so that 
we can support you. ‘Look Smart, Think Smart’ is a motto we now have in school and we want to 
ensure a great finish to the year in this respect. Thank you for your support. 

Summer Fair- As you are aware, the building work is having a big impact upon the space we have 
available in school at this current time.  Due to this, we will sadly be unable to run a full Summer 
Fair this year.  However, the school Council will be setting each class a challenge to run a 
fundraising activity or event as we would like to purchase books for our brand-new school library 
which will hopefully be open in September.  More details of this will be sent soon! 

Dates for your diary 

W/C Monday 3rd June Multiplication Check Test Week for Year 4 pupils 

Wednesday 5th June School photographs 

W/C Monday 10th June Phonics Screening Checks begin for Year 1 

Wednesday 12th June Welcome meeting for new EYFS parents- 5pm. 

Friday 14th June- Monday 17th 

June 
PGL Residential visit for Year 6 pupils 

Wednesday 26th or Thursday 27th Caistor Grammar induction days for new Year 7 pupils 

Thursday 27th June Year 3 and Year 4 visit to Parkway cinema to see Tollbar 

students perform ‘Matilda’ 

Monday 1st, Tuesday 2nd and 

Wednesday 3rd July 

Cleethorpes Academy induction days for new Year 7 

pupils 

Tuesday 2nd and Wednesday 3rd July King Edward VI Grammar School induction days for new 

Year 7 pupils 

Thursday 4th July Queen Elizabeth Grammar School induction day for new 

Year 7 pupils 

Thursday 4th and Friday 5th July Tollbar and Humberston induction days for new Year 7 

pupils 

Friday 12th July Annual Reports to Parents go home 

Tuesday 16th- Friday 19th  Top up Swimming Lessons 

Wednesday 17th July Proposed Sports Day (weather dependent) 

KS1 am 

KS2 pm 

Friday 19th July Proposed reserve Sports Day 

Monday 22nd July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Wednesday 24th July Break up for the Summer holidays at 2.15pm. 

 


